CHAIRMAN’S REPORT TO

FINSTALL PARISH ASSEMBLY  -  5th APRIL 2016.
The Parish year commenced on 1st May 2015 when once again I was elected Chairman and Cllr William Taylor was elected Vice Chairman.  Cllrs Taylor and Molloy also agreed to remain on the Management Committee of the Village Hall as the Parish Council’s representative.

The Council has met on 9 occasions during the year, this meeting being the 10th

Cllr C Orr-Cooper  9

Cllr J Prescott   8   

Cllr W Taylor   8    

Cllr N Hewer    6

Cllr C Spencer  8  

Cllr D Clifford  5

Cllr W Molloy   7
REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE AGENCIES:
Worcestershire CALC:

Chairman

Village Hall:



Cllrs William Taylor and Wendy Molloy

Parish Footpath Officer:

Peter MacDonald

Caretaker:


        
 Mrs Linda Male
FOOTPATHS:
The Parish Council failed to receive a grant from Worcestershire County Council to maintain the footpath system in the Parish.  The amount of the grant depends on what work needs to be done in the next year.  If any parishioners come across any problems whilst out walking, please contact the Clerk.  
PENMANOR PLAYING FIELDS:
The annual safety inspection of the playing field was been carried out by RoSPA in March but to date we have not received the result.  At the 2015 inspection a few minor items were highlighted for remedial action and these were carried out during the summer. The parish council is looking to add new items to the playing field when the new lease is secured.

The contract for maintenance of the playing field was once again awarded to Brookfield Contract Services after receiving tenders for the work.
SPEEDING IN THE VILLAGE:
The parish council listens to parishioners and contacts the police regarding speed checks but these are only carried out when the police have the man power available.
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE:
The Parish Council now has its own website which is hosted by Worcestershire County Council off their website.  The website can be accessed through www.worcestershire.gov.uk/MyParish then select ‘F’ on the left side of the screen and you will find Finstall.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS:
During the last year your Council has commented on nine applications for development in the parish.  These are usually for domestic work such as extensions, conservatories etc.   Generally, Bromsgrove District Council does take into account the views of the Parish Council.  The District Council approved 9..
HIGHWAYS:
Problems on our roads, potholes etc are routinely reported to Highways online through the Worcestershire Hub.  Eventually they do get seen to but it does seem to take quite a long time, even more so this year with the winter weather we have had. 
PARISH LENGTHSMAN SCHEME:
During the year a Working Party drove around the parish and produced a schedule of work for the Lengthsman to carry out.   This was done and we are pleased to announce that the Parish Council has once again had its application to join the Lengthsman Scheme approved.  If you see anything that needs to be done, please contact the Clerk.
CHRISTMAS CAROL SERVICE:
Our Carol Service goes from strength to strength and last Christmas more people than ever enjoyed the Finstall Christmas Carol Service round the Christmas tree outside the Village Hall.  We do seem to be lucky with the weather; although it was cold it stayed dry.  I am sure you will all agree that it was a very successful evening. It's tempting fate but we seem to hit a good night every year to enable us to gather round the tree.

Our thanks go to Reverend Christine Holtzapfel and the choirs of St Godwald’s Church and Tardebigge church, not forgetting Cllr Norman Hewer who once again arose out of the car park and provided the music.  Finally our thanks go to the Village Hall Committee and Finstall WI for providing refreshments and Tardebigge Cider for the mulled cider, which was very well received.  The children of the Parish were not forgotten and were rewarded with a goody bag of sweets for singing so well.
FINSTALL FOCUS:
We hope you enjoy receiving your copy of the Finstall Focus.   Your Council tries to keep you informed about what is happening in the Village and feedback on items in the newsletter is always welcome.  Should you have any items you would like to have inserted in Finstall Focus our Clerk would be pleased to receive them you could email her at finstallpc@live.co.uk
PRECEPT:
The precept was increased a little more for 2015/2016, in order to cover additional costs for the year and to provide certain services which were kept as low as possible.
ACCOUNTS:
Audited accounts to 31st March 2015 are available for inspection, together with the External Auditor’s report.  

Again I would like to extend my thanks to my fellow Councillors and the Clerk for making the Chair a pleasant seat.  They give up valuable time to provide a service to Finstall Parish and often their hard work goes unnoticed especially as they are all volunteers and do not get paid .

Cllr D Jon Prescott

Chairman Finstall Parish Council

